

Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

Region V SCHOOLS DIVISION OF SORSOGON

MEMORANDUM

TO

Asst. Schools Division Superintendent

Chiefs of the SGOD and CID Heads of the Functional Area

School Heads of Public and Private Elementary and

Secondary Schools All Others Concerned

FROM

WILLIAM E GANDO, CESO VI

Schools Division Superintendent

SUBJECT

Creation and Operation of the Division Oplan Balik Eskwela

Task Force SY 2024-2025

DATE

July 16, 2024

- Pursuant to DepEd Order No. 9, s. 2024¹, the conduct² of Oplan Balik Eskwela is on July 22, 2024 until August 2, 2024, which aims to ensure that learners are properly enrolled either in the public or private schools. Moreover, it seeks to address common problems and issues encountered by the public during the opening of classes.
- For purposes of proper implementation of this activity, the Division Oplan Balik Eskwela Public Assistance Committee (OBE-PAC SY 2024-2025) is hereby constituted, to wit:

Chairperson

WILLIAM E. GANDO, CESO VI

Schools Division Superintendent

Vice-Chairperson

WILFREDO J. GAVARRA

Asst. Schools Division Superintendent

Members

FLORENCIO P. BERMUNDO

Chief-SGOD

GINA Q. TAROG

Chief-CID

Members/Secretariat:

ALLAN J. ORDONEZ

PDO I - YFD

ROMAN B. JEBULAN

SEPS

NOEL B. EVAN Attorney III

¹ Implementing Guidelines on the School Calendar and Activities for the School Year 2024-2025
² 3,C., V., D.O. No. 9, s. 2024







Balogo Sports Complex, Balogo, Sorsogon City, Sorsogon 4700 Landline: (056) 211-6461

Email: sorrogen@deped.cov.ph Website: depedsorsogon.com.ph



Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

Region V SCHOOLS DIVISION OF SORSOGON

3. For any concern related to enrolment or the opening of classes, you may contact the Committee through the following mobile numbers and email address.

09399225603 09685293089 (056) 211 6461 roman.jebulan@deped.gov.ph sorsogon@deped.gov.ph

- **4.** Schools are directed to create their own OBE-PAC which shall be headed by the school head with the assistance of non-teaching personnel. Contact number or email address by which the school may be reach for any concern must be posted in a conspicuous place in the school, in the school web site or face-book page if available.
- **5.** All personnel of SDO Sorsogon is requested to extend full support to this activity to ensure a safe and smooth opening of classes for SY 2024-2025.
- 6. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.





